o, Downs Road, Standlake, Witney
0X29 7UH

Phone: 01865 300099 /c. mail: wpillans@aol.com

Dear Churches, and Friends,

We wish you a very prosperous new year. Having just returned from a very
exciting evangelism and healing mission from Africa, we look forward to 2003 with the Joy of the
Lord and expectancy.

The prophesy for Africa was,” tell my people I love them, tell my people to wake up, for the drought
in their hearts is over and past. I am prepared to answer my people even as they ask and as they wait
upon Me, I shall come down upon them.

We saw this prophesy come true in front of our eyes in S. Africa, Kenya, Malawi. On the
last night in Kenya, the Holy Spirit came down so powerfully that two demons just came out of two
people setting them totally free, and one lady paralysed in her left leg and arm was healed
That she could get up and walk. The most awesome answer to prayer was in Malawi, when the
people prayed for rain in their severe drought it began to rain within the hour. The whole community
became believers because of this miracle.

Time spent in the presence of God in prayer, changed my life. We serve a living and
awesome God. We believe that the Lord wants us to encourage the churches to pray. He loves His
people so much and wants all His people to know Him. 2002 has also enabled me to complete my
studies which fully qualifies me for the evangelism we are involved in.

Thank you for your prayer support and your invitation to speak at your church during 2002,
we also thank you for your donations which has all gone to help the orphans at Bala Orphanage in
Kenya. This year both the girls and boys dormitories have been built, they are also building bunk
beds at present. Our next need is to find a further 30 sponsors to sponsor one orphan with £10 per
month a then their monthly needs will be met.

Please carry on praying for this ministry.
With grateful hearts.

Suzanne, Wilfrid & Rebecca.




